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September Newsletter 

Inside this issue: 

GENERAL MONTHLY MEETING 
NEXT MEETING -  September 24, 2013 

Time:  Meeting starts at 7:30pm - 10:00pm  

Location: Herbert Carnegie Centennial Centre,  

  580 Finch Avenue West 

  (West of Bathurst on North Side) 
... downstairs in the Skaters Lounge 

If you miss our September meeting, you'll be disappointed! You'll 

be upset! You'll be kicking yourself!  

Our mystery guest for September is one of the most well known 

and respected clowns in North America. This person has toured 

throughout the U.S., Canada and Europe teaching clowning. 

Although this person will not be bringing anything to sell, they 

have many books and DVD's out in the marketplace. In addition 

this person was regular contributor to both Laugh Makers and The 

Funny Paper (both magazines are available to borrow from our 

library). 

In October, we will be visiting the Browser's Den. Last year Jeff 

shared many ideas with those that attended. This year takes on 

even more importance with the news that Morrissey Magic has 

closed their doors. Jeff now operates the only magic store left in 

Toronto. Internet magic shops have done irreparable damage to 

the magic business. Jeff provides us all with a place to go to 

actually see the magic effects before we spend our hard earned 

money. Lets come out in large numbers to support Jeff. 

TCA Programs by David Lew 

http://www.facebook.com/torontoclownalley
http://www.facebook.com/torontoclownalley
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Greetings my fellow entertaining friends and colleagues. My name is Colleen Smith (aka Pockets 
The Clown) and I am the new president of Toronto Clown Alley for the 2013-2014 term. 

For those of you who don't know me, I will give you a brief history. My father, Tom Kerr was one of 
the founding members of TCA and the very first president. In 1986, after my last child was born, I 
asked my father to teach me all his knowledge and experience on how to become a clown, just 
like him. A few of my family members at that time (cousins, aunts, uncles, my brother - there were 
about 15 of us) got together and my dad taught us everything he knew in the clowning/
entertainment business. He showed us make-up techniques, the “to dos” and “not to dos” while 
entertaining, simple balloon sculptures and a few simple magic tricks. This was the beginning of 
my career which has lead me to where I am today. In the following months of the Prez Says, I am 
planning on sharing what my dad taught me as well as a few other topics that I have learned from 
trial and error on my own over the years. 

 

Today I would like to share two of the most important rules that my father embedded into my head: 
 

1. While in costume at a customer's house, do not eat, drink, smoke, swear or go to the 
washroom (unless it's an emergency) 

The reason, explained by him: You are a clown in a child's eye. You are not a person, you are the 
entertainer. Can you imagine how a child would feel if they saw Santa smoking or eating?  It takes 
away from the memory that we as entertainers are trying to create. This made sense to me and I 
have tried very hard to follow these rules. Yes... I eat…yes I drink (water) and yes... I go to the 
bathroom...but, I do this in my car out of children's eyes or sneak inside the back of a store/
restaurant to use the washroom.  I also never accept food from customers (I simply explain I can't 
eat in my makeup.) 

2. If you are a whiteface, while in make-up, when you smile, don’t show your teeth! Your teeth will 
look very yellow compared to your white makeup.   

Over my next term, my goal is to teach, have fun, and together become a new generation of 
entertainment - stemming from the old traditional techniques that made my dad the outstanding 
clown he became, and the entertainer that I am today. 

 

I am looking forward to a great year! 

 

Next month's topic:   BACK UP!   ARE YOU PREPARED? 

Colleen Smith 

Prez Says  

Colleen “Pockets” Smith 
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Vice Prez Saysé  

Ron "Schmendrake" Guttman 

The Business of Show Business 
 

Web Sites 

Do you have a web site?  

Is it doing what you need it to do, bring in qualified sales leads?  

Itôs no longer sufficient to just have a web site; almost everyone has one. But if you donôt have one, 

and even if you do, there are a few things you need to consider to ensure that it is driving traffic to 

you.  

So the first thing you need is a domain, something www.torontoclownalley.com like or 

www.trampclown.com 

You can purchase a domain from a domain registrar such as www.GoDaddy.com. Hereôs a warning. If 

you get a free domain through your web hosting company, you may not be able to take the domain 

with you if you change hosting companies. There is a fee associated with domain registration and it 

runs in the range of $8-15 per year.   

Although the idea of free hosting is nice in concept, there are several downsides:  

You have no say in the quality of service because you are lumped in with many other freeloaders. 

Quality of service is important because Google will devalue your site if it is down. Short outages 

are no problem as all sites go down at some time, often for server maintenance. 24 hours or more 

é look out!  

A private domain registration, as suggested above, has a lot more clout with the search engines 

than a shared domain. Many blogs are hosted by WordPress and have domains like my-

blog.wordpress.com and the search clout goes to WordPress, not myblog.  

Google (and others) may devalue sites based on the company they keep, that is, who else is on the 

same server as you.   

Web hosting is provided by many different companies and at many different price ranges. Typical cost 

for shared hosting is in the range of $5-10 per month, and can be paid on an annual basis.   

Virtual hosting, which is the next step up, is like having a private dedicated server, but actually sharing 

physical hardware with other subscribers. They are priced much lower than an equivalent physical 

server, and because of the shared nature, the performance may be less.  

Virtual hosting runs in the area of $35-150 a month depending on the configuration; true dedicated 

servers go up from there.  

Next time, weôll take a look at the makeup of an actual web site.  

If you have suggestions for future topics, send them to ron.guttman@sympatico.ca 

Ron Guttman 
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Continue your education to be the best 

entertainer you can be!  
 

Here's a list of what is coming to a city near us! 
 

Uncle Al will be teaching his art class every Wednesday 11:00-12:00 
Franklin Horner Community Center 
432 Horner Ave Etobicoke, ON M8W 2B2 
(416) 252-6822 
 

Bobby Motta’s Brand New-Lecture ‘Thirteen’, September 22 at 3:30pm 
Lecture At: Browser’s Den of Magic 
Ticket Price Only $10.00 (Call us at 416-783-7022 or Pay at Door) 
 

Clowns Canada Carnavale, September 27th and 28th, 2013 
Clowns Canada, Delta Meadowvale, 6750 Mississauga Road, Mississauga. 
$75.00 for 1 day or $100 for 2 days 
 

KEY NOTE INSTRUCTORS:  
David Bartlett (Mr. Rainbow) & Molly "Skiddles" Kleeman, 
 

Jay Scott Berry, September 29 at 3pm 

JSB Terra Maya 500pxThe High Art of Magic 
Location: Browser's Den of Magic 
Lecture Ticket Only $15.00. To buy a ticket please call 416-783-7022  
 

Mid West Clown Convention, Oct 2 -6,  2013 
Detroit, Michigan  (4 hour drive) $135.00. Plus $79 a night for hotel 
 

KEY NOTE INSTRUCTORS: 
David Kaye (Silly Billy), Bubba Sikes, plus face painter Andrea O'Donnell (Bad A$$ Stencils), puppet 
classes, marketing, balloon twisting, plus many more!   http://midwestroundupwebsite.com/
tentative_2013  schedule 
 

Owen Anderson Children's Comedy Magician, October 15th, 2013 
Brantford Clown Alley. 111 Sherwood Dr., Brantford, Ontario N3T 6J9.There will be a $10 fee for non 
members. http://www.owenanderson.ca 
 

East Coast Face Painting Convention,  Jan 15-20, 2014 
Windsor Locks, Connecticut.  (7 hour drive) $135.00  Hotel $55.00 a night.  
  

KEY NOTE INSTRUCTORS: 
Jay Batista, Mark Reid, Christina Davison, Kerry Ann, Gary Cole, Laura Oliver, Donna Nowak, Ezia 
Leach, Roberta Mandella, Daniel Lasris, Michelle Heffner, PLUS more 
 

Kapitol Kidvention, Feb 7-9, 2014   
Washington D.C.  $225  WITH SPECIAL ONE DAY SALE OCT 17th,  $125.00. Hotel $79.00 a night. 
Key Note Instructors to be announced later 
 

Twist and Shout, Feb 5-9, 2014 
Rochester NY. $325.00 plus $109 for hotel. Super Early bird registration: $260.00, or $290. 
Key note instructors to be announced later 

https://app.getsignals.com/link?url=tel:416-783-7022&ukey=agxzfnNpZ25hbHNjcnhyGAsSC1VzZXJQcm9maWxlGICAgIDm484KDA&k=2b3286faf4ae4d6b88623f769d094bf6
https://app.getsignals.com/link?url=tel:416-783-7022&ukey=agxzfnNpZ25hbHNjcnhyGAsSC1VzZXJQcm9maWxlGICAgIDm484KDA&k=ba284ccc381645079feac25d536e1025
http://midwestroundupwebsite.com/tentative_2013_schedule
http://midwestroundupwebsite.com/tentative_2013_schedule
http://www.owenanderson.ca/
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TCA EXECUTIVE CHANGEOVER MEETING  MINUTES - August 12, 2013 

 

PRESENT 

 Colleen Smith  - President (2013-2014) 

 Linde Weedman  - Past President (2012-2013) & Membership & Secretary 

 Ron Guttman  - Vice President 

 Bob Patterson  - Treasurer 

 Pat Davos  - Newsletter 

 David Lew  - Program Director 

 Rose Winkworth - Social Director 

ABSENT 

 Rob Power  - Insurance & Website 

 Shirley Snell  - Sunshine 

 Teanna Vedder  - Snack Coordinator 

 

Clowns Canada Website: 

An email has been sent to Amram Bentolila - President & Web Designer for Clowns Canada to update the current Toronto 

Clown Alley link, which continues to inform about inactive programs and outdated information. 

... as of August 11th corrections have not been made & a follow-up email has been sent. 

 

Website Committee: 

The committee for the website consisting of Ron Guttman, Pat Davos & Linde Weedman. Linde still has not been provided 

access. 

 

Police Checks: 

Police Checks are a mandatory requirement starting September 2013.  

New TCA members and members who do not purchase TCA insurance must provide a current, valid Police Check 

(preferably a Vulnerable Persons Police Check ) within three months following registration. 

  

Face Book: 

Thank you to Colleen Smith who suggested & created the Toronto Clown Alley face book page, which has generated some 

increased interest for TCA. 

- there will be a link on the facebook page directing viewers to the TCA website 

the TCA Newsletter will also be accessed on our facebook page 

 

Website 

Contacts for the website continue as a work in progress... CHANGES still to be implemented as follows: 
 

   president@torontoclownalley.com,  

   vicepresident@torontoclownalley.com, 

   treasurer@torontoclownalley.com  

   insurance@torontoclownalley.com.  

Ron Guttman will be contacting the web-company if need be to find out who holds our domain name to enable changes        

to be made 

there should be a link on the website directing viewers to the TCA facebook page 

 

Toronto Clown Alley Name Change ? 

Name changes for the Toronto Clown Alley has been brought up again questioning whether a change would encourage  
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Continued from page 6  

other entertainers (such as: magicians, face painter, balloonists etc . ) to join our group. A few 'names' were brainstormed 

and we will request a membership vote 

   Suggestions:  1 Toronto Family Entertainers    (TFE) 

   2 Toronto Clown alley & Family Entertainment  (TCAFE) 

   3 Toronto Area family Entertainment Alley  (TAFEA) 

   4 Toronto alley of entertainers    (TAE) 

   5 Toronto Entertainer Alley    (TEA) 

   6 TCA / or / None of the Above    (TCA) 

                                 (Should remain an option for the vote ) 

Group Health Insurance 

Ron Guttman is still looking into a group Health Insurance program for entertainers who are not covered under a 

spouse's plan, with view to set up a plan similar to the TCA insurance program. 

 

Workshop / Conference 

discussion determined the best time to have a 'conference' would be April 2014 

it was suggested that Shelly Summers might be a good person to approach as she has many contacts  

Shelly should have a committee to lighten the workload before & during the 'conference' 

Colleen will be attending a convention in October in Detroit ... she will speak to several key note speakers to    

determine their interest, availability & fee quotes, for a workshop in Toronto (David Kaye (Silly Billy) Bubba Sykes to 

name a couple) 

 

Clowns Canada Loot Bags 

Shelly Summers sent Colleen a request as to whether TCA is interested in making a contribution for the Clowns 

Canada Convention Loot Bags 

David Lew will be looking into Sharpies with the TCA logo 

 

Registration 2013-2014 

it has been decided to combine the membership and insurance information within 1-registration form 

Linde will be the contact person for Registrations & will prepare a membership spreadsheet, with an additional   

column to indicate > (PAID) for insurance / (----) for no insurance 

Linde will forward updated spreadsheets to Colleen & Rob (highlighting newest members each update ) 

Suggestion: have a questionnaire page for Registration 

 1 - select name change preference 

 2 - requests for program ideas or guest lecturers 

 3 - requests for ideas, recommendations to improve TCA 

 

Treasurer's Report 

Bob provided a financial report to the executive members before the changeover meeting & our budge for the coming 

year looks good 

 

Programs 

consensus decision made to increase the Program Budget to $2,500 so that we may afford higher priced lecturers 

Dave received favourable response to his program idea of a 'skincare' and 'clown makeup' night 
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Continued from page 7  

it was decided that a return visit to the 'Girl Guides' for face painting & balloons would be a good idea 

'special guest lecturer' for the September meeting has been 'promised' 

 

Library 

a good number of the library items are old magazines which have generated little interest by members 

decision was made purchase some new magazine subscriptions: Illusion - Genie - Magic 

Colleen bought a pre-approved set of 6-balloon DVDs by Bobby Ferman for the Library & was reimbursed 

members are welcome recommend unique or excellent books & DVDs to add to our collection 

Dave will bring a selection from the library to each meeting to see if more interest can be generated 

Dave will also offer to create a Visa-invoice to be held unless the borrowed item is not returned within 2-months 

 

 Awards 

Colleen suggested the "Sweet pea" Award (in honour of her late mother ) & other inactive (or new) awards should   

again be implemented  

it was suggested that a individual "keeper" awards be purchased, instead of a temporary, annual award that must be 

surrendered or chased after 

 

Jams 

Rose has agreed to organizing 2-jams at the 'Party Room" (890 Sheppard Ave W) as TCA-sponsored events 

TCA will cover the $80 rental fee 

50/50 draws will still take place: 50% for 1-winner 

     50% for next jam refreshments 

door prizes / raffle draws (donated / purchased )  will continue 

 

President - New Business 

 

Newsletter 

specific category pages to be designated: Entertainer Education - Step-by-Step Instructions - Patter & Jokes - TCA 

Meetings - Events 

TCA Newsletter will be complete and posted on the 3rd Tuesday of the month 

an email will be sent to inform about the General Meeting program & that the Newsletter can be viewed on the TCA 

Website and on our Face book page 

 

Prez Says 

Colleen plans a monthly educational column to include 'words of wisdom' & 'instructions' from her late father, Tom 

Kerr, (Twinkletoes the Magical Clown ), one of the founding members of TCA 

Colleen will also share her 'knowledge' & 'lessons learned' as "Pockets the Clown" during the past 20+ years 

 

 Thank you to Ron Guttman & his lovely wife for hosting our TCA Changeover Meeting :O) 
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Submitted by Funky Lily 

A-political Aphorisms 

If God wanted us to vote, he would have given us candidates.  

~Jay Leno~  

  

The problem with political jokes is they get elected.  

~Henry Cate, VII~  

  

We hang the petty thieves and appoint the great ones to public office  

~Aesop~  

  

If we got one-tenth of what was promised to us in these State of the Union speeches, there wouldn't be any 

inducement to go to heaven.  

~Will Rogers~ 

  

Politicians are the same all over. They promise to build a bridge even where there is no river.  

~Nikita Khrushchev~  
  

When I was a boy I was told that anybody could become President; I'm beginning to believe it.  

~Clarence Darrow~  

  

Why pay money to have your family tree traced; go into politics and your opponents will do it for you.  

~Author unknown~  

  

Politicians are people who, when they see light at the end of the tunnel, go out and buy some more tunnel.  

~John Quinton~  

  

Politics is the gentle art of getting votes from the poor and campaign funds from the rich, by promising to 

protect each from the other.  

~Oscar Ameringer~  

  

I offer my opponents a bargain: if they will stop telling lies about us, I will stop telling the truth about them.  

~Adlai Stevenson, campaign speech, 1952~  

  

A politician is a fellow who will lay down your life for his country.  

~ Tex Guinan~ 

  

I have come to the conclusion that politics is too serious a matter to be left to the politicians.  

~Charles de Gaulle~  

  

Instead of giving a politician the keys to the city, it might be better to change the locks.  

~Doug Larson~  

  

There ought to be one day -- just one -- when there is open season on senators.  

~Will Rogers~  
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Also all those who participate 

on a regular basis with the TCA 

executive will receive an 

additional $25 discount. 

Note: All those who are new to 

signing up for insurance need to 

provide a police check that is 

not more then 2 years old from 

the date of application. If you 

are a returning participant in 

our insurance program you 

need only sign the addendum 

form that we will attach to the 

police check we have for you 

already on file. The use of this 

addendum form only applies to 

those who already have 

It's that time of  year - 

Everyone’s insurance runs out 

on the last day of September! 

We renew the policy on October 

the first so come on out to the 

first meeting with your 

checkbook in hand. 

Insurance costs $150 for a full 

year of coverage to all TCA  

members. 

All those members who 

participated in the Alley on a 

regular basis last year (7 

general meetings or more) will 

receive a $25 discount on their 

insurance. 

submitted a police check and 

does not need to be filled out by 

new applicants. 

 

For insurance information email 

torontoclownalley@rogers.com 
 

Rob “Dinty” Power  

(TCA Insurance Coordinator) 

Group Insurance Policy  

Toronto Clown Alley Jams - for all Clowns and Family Entertainers  

Pictures from Sept. 11 th jam. Thanks Rose. It was 

a wonderful night…..as always. 

mailto:torontoclownalley@rogers.com


Sept. 9th 

David 

Lew  

Page 11 September Newsletter 

Sept. 1st  
Robert  

Patterson  
 

Sept. 24th  

Colleen 

Smith  

Sept. 25th  
Lily  

Marton  
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Face Painting Tips by Bev Brown 

When it's windy and your sponges blow around I find it great to use a plastic bead box with 
the separate spaces about the size of a sponge.  I keep them in there behind the colours I use 
and I know exactly where the one is I want for fast face painting. 

Balloon Twisting Tips by Colleen Smith 

How to make a frog 



New Library rules are in effect. You may 
now borrow items by credit card. It is 
hoped that this will increase the number  
of items being borrowed from the library. 
Once borrowed you have a maximum of 
two meetings to keep them. If you have not 
returned the item by the second meeting 
following the borrowing date, the item now 

belongs to you and your card will be charged. 
The replacement prices for each item are high 
as to encourage returning what has been 
borrowed.  I'll be bringing a selection of items 
to each meeting. If anyone is interested in 
receiving an excel file containing everything 
that is available from the library, please 
contact me at djaytheclown@rogers.com.  

Robbie Furman's Balloon Twisting class - Giant Man 
One of the things we learned 

TCA Library News by David Lew 
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Step 1 - make the head. 
(I made this head. - Pat Davos) 

Step 3 - make the torso and 

hands. 
(Class participation on blowing up balloons) 

Step 2 - make shoes and legs 
(Class participation on blowing up balloons) 

Step 4 - add the head on top 

Submitted by Pat Davos 

Me and my 

buddy. Could 

of taken him 

home but was 

afraid that I 

would be 

pulled over. 



Meetings are held on the 

4th Tuesday each month  

(except July and August)  

 

Herbert Carnegie 

Centennial Centre  

Skaters Lounge 
580 Finch Avenue West  

(West of Bathurst on North Side) 

 

www.torontoclownalley.com 

The Sunshine Report 
by Shirley "Jolly" Snell 

Welcome back everyone to the new season of T.C.A. 

Thanks to all of you for thinking about me. I am now 

out of the hospital & feeling much better thanks to 

some powerful pills to slow down my beating heart. In 

Oct. I will be having a procedure called ABLATION, 

then hopefully I will be just like I was at 16. This is the 

same procedure that Bev Brown had.  

If anyone needs a card sent, please let me know.  

See you at the meeting on Tuesday. 

 
Shirley “Jolly” Snell, Sunshine Secretary  

Please  wear your 

name tag  

at every General 

Meeting!  

The last pageé. by Pat Davos 

Every month I will be posting a picture in this area. TCA 

members can show their stuff here. Face painting picture 

or Balloon sculpture, a picture of you performing magic, 

juggling, whatever you do for entertainment.  Please send 

your pics to pattykakestheclown@hotmail.com. 

I will be drawing for each month’s picture, so that it will 

be a surprise. 

Please keep them coming.  

Elmo  - created by Pat Davos. 

Learned this at the Robbie 

Furman’s class. 


